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POLICY STATEMENT ON THE RECRUITMENT OF EX-OFFENDERS
1. As an organisation using the Criminal Records Bureau (CRB) Disclosure service to assess applicants’ suitability for positions of trust, Brighton and Sussex University Hospitals Trust (the Trust) complies fully with the CRB’s Code of Practice and undertakes to treat all applicants fairly. It undertakes not to discriminate unfairly against any subject of a Disclosure on the basis of conviction or other information revealed.

2. The Trust is committed to identifying consistent recruitment practices to eliminate discrimination and promote the employment of ex-offenders by encouraging a culture of trust, reliability, motivation and honesty from all potential employees, regardless of their background in line with the Diversity and Equality policy.

3. The Trust has a written policy on the recruitment of ex- offenders, which is available on request from the Human Resources Department. 

4. The Trust has set out practices that will ensure all recruitment decisions are based entirely on capabilities, identified in appropriate skills and competencies for each position. 

5. A Disclosure will be required for the successful applicant where the post has been identified as involving contact with children under 18 years of age or vulnerable adults. 

6. For those posts identified as requiring a check all job adverts and recruitment information for applicants will contain a statement advising them that a Disclosure will be requested in the event of the individual being offered the position. 

7. There are alternative CRB application processes to support transsexuals and blind and visually impaired people. Please contact the Recruitment Services team on 01444 441881 ext. 8692 if you require advice on how to submit either of these types of applications, once you are offered a position in the Trust.   

8. All applicants are encouraged to provide details of their criminal record at an early stage of the application process. We request that this is declared on the application form. This sensitive information will only be seen by those who need to see it as part of the recruitment process.

9. The Trust meets the requirements to ask ‘exempted’ questions for positions, whose normal duties include caring for, training, supervision or being in sole charge or children or vulnerable adults, as criminal history does not become ‘spent’. Therefore all criminal information should be disclosed when applying for these positions, as indicated in the job advert.

10. The policy complies with the Department of Health’s ‘Standards for Better Health’ for pre and post employment checks, the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974 (amendment 1986) and the Data Protection Act 1998, in regard to confidentiality.
